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MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING OF THE TOWN BOARD OF THE TOWN OF 
HUNTER HELD ON TUESDAY, NOVEMBER 26, 2019 AT 7:00 PM AT THE TOWN HALL 
LOCATED ON RTE. 23A IN TANNERSVILLE, NEW YORK. 

 Present:  Daryl Legg   Supervisor 
    David Kukle   Councilman 
    Raymond Legg  Councilman 
    Sean Mahoney   Councilman 
    Dolph Semenza  Councilman 
 
 Others Present: Larry Gardner   Town Attorney 
    Plus, all names on attached listing. 
 Absent:  Corina Pascucci  Town Clerk 
    Lara Hamrah-Poladian Secretary to the Supervisor 
 

Supervisor Legg calls the meeting to order at 7:02 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 

Councilman Kukle makes a MOTION to hold a Public Hearing on proposed Local Law #4 of 
2019 - Temporary Moratorium on the Establishment, Placement and Construction of 
Commercial Containerized Energy Storage/Battery Facilities Designed for Connecting to the 
Electric Power Grid in the Town of Hunter at 5:00 PM on December 9, 2019 and a Special 
Meeting on the same shall follow at 5:15 PM. Seconded by Councilman Mahoney. 

 Ayes -5-  Noes -0- 

David Kukle introduces Matthew Perkins and notifies those present that for transparency 
purposes this gentleman is his nephew. 

M. Perkins states that he is here with some questions about the solar project at the landfill, he 
adds that he has worked on some of the largest solar fields in the world. He is currently living in 
Boston and is no longer in the solar business but would like to learn what the Town of Hunter 
wants to achieve at the landfill property.  

Councilman Mahoney states that solar has been a goal of the Town Board for many years and 
adds that the landfill property is ideal for a solar array. He adds that there are environmental 
benefits and a revenue component. He states that the Town of Hunter would like to lease the 
solar array to generate revenue. He states that he has received a text from Mark Richardson 
asking if the Town Board was in a position to reinstate the landfill project due to Public Service 
Commission changes.  

Discussion – M. Perkins feels that the project should be proposed as a commercial off taker 
approach, a business that can purchase the power to fulfill their own needs. This would be as 
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opposed to a residential proposal and details that commercial would still benefit the community 
and the environment.  

Councilman Mahoney states that the Town Board appreciates any and all advice that Matt can 
offer, and they thank him for his efforts. 

GRANT & LYONS 

Councilman Mahoney will schedule Grant & Lyons to attend the January workshop meeting of 
the Town Board.  

Supervisor Legg makes a MOTION to adjourn at 7:30 PM. Seconded by Councilman Semenza. 

 Ayes -5-  Noes -0- 

 

       _________________________________ 

       Corina Pascucci, Town Clerk, RMC 

       Town of Hunter 

 


